
 

 
 
 
 
 
16 January 2015 
 
By EMAIL 
 
Mr D Seymour 
Anti-Dumping Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
1010 La Trobe Street 
Docklands VIC 3008 
 
Dear Mr Seymour, 
 
POWER TRANSFORMERS EXPORTED FROM THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA, 
TAIWAN, THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND AND THE SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF 
VIETNAM – INVITATION TO COMMENT 
 
The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has received applications from the 
following: 
 

 PT CG POWER SYSTEMS INDONESIA on 07/01/2015 ;  

 FORTUNE ELECTRIC CO.,Ltd on 8/01/2015;  

 Shihlin Electric (SEEC) ; 

 ABB LTD Vietnam ; and 

 ABB Limited Thailand  on 09/01/2015 

 
All seeking review of a decision of the Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for 
Industry to Publish a Dumping Duty Notice in relation to Power Transformers 
exported from the Republic of Indonesia, Taiwan, The Kingdom of Thailand and the 
Socialist Republic of Vietnam (the Reviewable Decision).   
 
The Reviewable Decision was published on 10 December 2014. 
 
The ADC report relevant to the applications for review is Final Report No. 219 
(Dumping).   
 
Please find attached the electronic copy of the applications. 
 
The ADRP invites the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) to comment on 
the applications. These comments will assist the ADRP’s consideration of the claims 
made in the applications. It would be of assistance to the ADRP’s initial 
consideration of the applications if the comments would please address the 
following, as relevant:  
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

1. Identify any information provided with, or referred in, the application, that, in 
the view of the Commission, is not relevant information as defined in 
s.269ZZK(6) Customs Act 1901;   

2. Identify any factual claims in the application that the Commission disputes, 
and refer to relevant information in that regard; 

3. Provide some commentary on the grounds of the application, referring to 
relevant information; and  

4. If it seems appropriate, any additional background information in relation to 
the matter, including referring to any relevant policy position or guidelines 
which impacted on the decision under review. 

 
 
Please note that the invitation and the response will be placed on the public file. To 
that end, the Commission is requested to supply a confidential and non-confidential 
copy of the comments. 
 
The Commission is requested to provide any comments within 28 days of the date of 
this letter to: 
 
Adrp_support@industry.gov.au   
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 
 
The Hon. Michael Moore  
Senior Panel Member  
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